
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – February 9, 2015  
 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margaret Connors 
      Jennifer Gaudette             
 
Guests:     Chief Allan Clark 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The Town Offices will be closed and the Select Board will not meet on February 16, 2015. 

 

Changes were made to the budget in the Recreation line and the general highway line.  The 
change in recreation was due to buying a computer for the director as she has been using her 
personal computer for town business.  Mr. Glover added $2,000 to his budget as the new drain 
system will need emptying and that is a projected cost. 
 
The Select Board approved the use of the Meetinghouse and the Crapo Building by Harman’s 
Cheese Store: 
June 5-8 
September 25-28  
 
CHIEF CLARK met with the board and advised the last building permit for Dennis & Kathie 
Cote at Map 214, Lot 28 may be issued. The board discussed the changes being made to The 
Ledges property on Map 214, Lot 42.1 on Ledgeland Lane.  Although conversations have taken 
place and a Special Exception granted by the Zoning Board there has been no building permit 
issued.  The board requested Chief Clark touch base with the owners in regard to their project. 
 
 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of February 2, 2015 seconded by MS. 
CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, the board moved downstairs for 
the 2015 budget hearing. MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. 
STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting will be 
on Monday February 23rd at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 



 


